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QuickPoint! – The Housing Crisis Isn’t a 

Portland Problem; It’s a UGB Problem 
 

By Rachel Dawson 

 

Portland’s housing crisis isn’t unique to the Metro region. Other areas of Oregon, 

such as Bend in Central Oregon, are also experiencing rising housing costs. But the 

high price of living isn’t the only similarity between these two areas: Both Portland 

and Bend have strict urban growth boundaries (UGB) and government regulations 

that artificially inflate the cost of building homes, and thus their prices to buyers. 

 

Permits in Bend are low; twice as many building permits were pulled in 2005 

compared to now. Given Bend’s population growth, this certainly isn’t due to a lack 

of demand. 

 

So then why are homes in short supply when demand is only growing? There are 

two major factors driving this issue: land availability and regulatory fees. 

  

Just like in Portland, Bend has a UGB and an influx of residents. This boundary 

restricts the amount of buildable land available for purchase, which in turn 

increases both the value and the cost of the land. 

 

On top of artificially high land prices, regulatory fees to construct a home in Bend 

are around $30,000 before any shovel hits the dirt. Further, the new Corporate 

Activities Tax is “a huge devastating reality for the industry and will ultimately be 

passed on to the home buyer.” 

 

To make housing more affordable, both Bend and Portland officials should make 

more land available to developers and cut back on regulatory fees. Doing so will 

help ease the housing crisis without increasing the burden placed on residents. 

 

 

Rachel Dawson is a Policy Analyst at Cascade Policy Institute, Oregon’s free-

market public policy research organization. 
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	“Allowing a community to customize the execution of statewide policies to match the community’s capacity would make a real difference in the resilience of rural communities.”

